
One of the many dangers of farming involves large 
farm equipment and power lines. It is very important 
to be aware of power line clearances when entering or 
leaving a field as well as working along side of power 
lines that run beside or through your fields.  
 
South Central PPD maintains a minimum of 18 feet to 
the bottom wire. It is not uncommon for augers and 
some folded up equipment to approach or exceed this 
height.   

§ Keep cultivators, sprayers and planters AT LEAST 
10 FEET from power lines and electrical facilities. 

§ Inspect your field entrances to ensure adequate 
clearance both vertically and horizontally from 
electric lines and poles. 

§ Use a spotter when maneuvering large equipment 
to verify entry points offer sufficient clearance. 

§ Never attempt to move a power line out of the way 
or raise it for clearance. 

§ If your equipment comes in contact with a power 
line, follow the steps listed below. 
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Energizing  

South Central Nebraska  

SOUTH CENTRAL PUBLIC POWER DISTRICT,  NELSON, NEBRASKA 

OBJECTIVE:  To make electricity available at the lowest cost consistent with sound economy and good management. 

Current Comments  

Be Careful When Working Your Fields  

LOOK UP, LOOK OUT, LIVE! 



TREES AND POWER LINES DONôT MIX 
 
Trees are beneficial to your property in many ways. They 
provide shade, protect from the wind, and add beauty and 
value to your home or farm. Unfortunately, trees that grow 
near power lines can be dangerous and cause power     
outages especially when storms bring lightning, high winds 
or ice.  

South Central Public Power District spends thousands of 
dollars each year trimming trees near our power lines. This  
practice has proven to  reduce outages and make your 
electric service more reliable as well as ensure safety. 
 
You can reduce the need to trim trees by selecting the right 
tree to plant near power lines. Place low growing trees 
(mature height of less than 25 feet) near power lines to 
help beautify your yard and prevent future service        
problems. Keep in mind that utility companies need to have 
access to power poles and lines for repair and mainte-
nance so donôt jeopardize your service or the integrity of 
your plantings by limiting access. 
 
Planning before you plant will help you select the           
appropriate trees and shrubs. From a utility standpoint, the 
important factors to include in your plan are: 
 
1. The location of overhead and underground electrical 
equipment (power lines and pad-mounted transformers). If 
you have underground service, remember that somewhere 
in your yard you have a line that runs to your home. Also 
remember that a pad-mount transformer oftentimes serves 
more than one home, underground lines may go out from 
them in many directions. 
 
2. If you live in an area with overhead power lines, tree 
height and the distance from the power line are main     
concerns. Use the figure to the right to determine the size 
of tree that is right for the location you are considering. 
 
If you are planting around a pad-mount transformer,     
maintain a 10 foot clearance in front of the transformer. 
Line crews work on ñenergizedò transformers to avoid    
interrupting your service. They use long fiberglass sticks to 
reach the energized lines and need this space to work 
safely. Maintain a 3 foot clearance to the sides and the 
back so that air can circulate around the transformer to 
keep it cool. 

Always remember to call 811 to locate underground       
services before digging. 

 
TREES AND SAFETY 

¶ If a tree branch breaks off and lands on a power 
line, causing a dangerous situation, call us       
immediately at 1-800-557-5254 or 402-225-2351. 
Do not touch the branch or wire.  

¶ Donôt cut down trees or branches near power 
lines. 

¶ Stay clear of power lines when removing any    
object caught in a tree. 

¶ Never let your ladder touch a power line and    
remember that putting a ladder into a tree that is in 
contact with power lines can energize the ladder. 

¶ Power lines are not insulated. If you touch a power 
line, you will be severely injured or killed. Always 
assume a power line is energized or dangerous. 

¶ Make sure children do not climb trees that are  
anywhere near overhead power lines. 

¶ Before you plant a tree, look up to see if it will 
grow too close to overhead lines as it matures.  
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Dasher Receives Journeyman Lineman Certification 

Trey Dasher, Clay Center, received his Journeyman 
Lineman Certificate from Clay County Superintendent, 
Steve Johnson, upon completion of the written        
requirements for certification. 


